
Transition to Reception
OUR LADY OF PEACE PRIMARY AND NURSERY SCHOOL



Welcome

Dear Parents and Carers,

A huge welcome to Our Lady of Peace Reception Classes!

Some children and their families will be familiar with the school after attending our Nursery, some 

parents and carers will have attended the school as a child, and some of you will be completely 

new to us.

This presentation is full of information that will help you and your child understand what it is going to 

be like in Reception. If you have any questions along the way, please don’t hesitate to ask.



Start of Term

Your child’s first day in Reception will be Thursday 4th September 2025. This is a shorter day and the timings of the day 
will be:

08.40am – 1.15pm

Friday 5th September 2025 will also be a shorter day with timings of the day being 08.40am – 1.15pm

All children will then start full time on Monday 8th September 2025 – 08.40am to 3.25pm

Lunch - children will have lunch in school. This can be a hot meal that the school provides or you can send your child 
with a packed lunch (we are a nut free school so no food containing nuts should be in lunch boxes). All of the children 
will eat together in the dining hall no matter what they eat.

The day starts with a soft start between 8.40 and 8.55am (Your children can arrive between these times but should be in 
class by 8.55am for the register. 8.55 am is when the gate to the school is locked).

The school gates open at 8.35am. The Classroom doors will open at 8.40am and the main gate is locked at 8.55am



Senior Management Team

 Mr N Stops – Acting Head Teacher

 Mrs R Sidhu – Assistant Head Teacher 

 Mr T Head – Assistant Head Teacher

 Mrs L Shoard – School Business Manager



Meet the Teachers – St Joseph Class 

and Saint Valentine Class

My name is Mrs A and I teach 

Reception- St Valentine Class.

I look forward to seeing you all 

in September!

My name is Miss Petford and I 

teach Reception- St Joseph Class.

I am also the Foundation Stage 

Leader.



The Early Years Foundation Stage

In Reception your child will be learning through independent and collaborative play and exploration. 

The teachers in class will play alongside your during child led play to help extend their child's learning 
and develop their ideas and spoken language. Your child will also be asked to join the teacher in small 
groups for teacher led activities as well as there being direct teaching time, when children are asked to 
sit and listen to the class teacher as a whole group. As the year progresses the learning expectations 
grow and the children will be expected to undertake more adult directed tasks with and without 
supervision for lengthening timescales.

Each term a new timetable will be put on the school website so that you can see what we are learning, 
when.

It is expected that children achieve their Early Learning Goals by the end of their Reception year. As we 
know, all children learn at different speeds and meet their milestones at slightly different ages.

You will informed of your child’s progress towards these Early Learning Goals at Parent’s Evenings which 
are held in the Autumn and Spring Terms.



What does the day look like in Reception?

2025



How we learn



Learning through play

“Play is not only crucial to the way 
children become self-aware and 
the way in which they learn the 
rules of social behaviour, it is also 
fundamental to intellectual 
development.” 

Framework for Children’s Learning





Helping your child to get ready for 

Reception

 Share the information you have heard this evening with your child. Many of your children will have 
already met their teacher and spent a couple of hours in their Reception classes if they are 
currently in our Nursery. It was lovely to meet them all.

 Do the journey to school with your child in the summer holidays

 Share books with your child every day. Look at fiction and non-fiction. Talk about the illustrations. 
Ask questions about what they liked and didn’t like. Talk about what might happen next or why 
something might have happened.

 Help them to become independent. Teach them how to dress and undress themselves, go to the 
toilet and eat their food with a knife and fork.

 Once your child is in Reception, you will be sent a copy of the Reception Weekly Plan. This will show 
you what we are learning in the coming week and has suggestions of how you can support your 
child at home. It is very important that you share this with your child so that they know what to 
expect and it gives you an opportunity to talk to your child about their learning.



Helping your child to get ready for 

Reception

 Teach your child to use good manners. Saying ‘please’ and ‘thank 
you’.

 Engage in lots of quality 'talk' with your child.

 Play lots of games which involve sharing/turn taking.

 Read stories with them and talk about the pictures together.

 Talk to them about their feelings and what they should do 

If they are feeling sad, angry etc.



Lots of great ideas of 
how you can get your 
child ready for 
Reception can be 
found here: 

https://startingreceptio
n.co.uk/



Parent Planning



Floppy Phonics

 The teaching of Phase 2 phonics starts in the first full week of the term in 

September. Every week the children will learn two new sounds and how to 

look for them in words. As the amount of letters increases the children will 

learn how to decode words using their phonic knowledge. We use 

flashcards and interactive resources in our Phonic teaching.



Floppy Phonics 



Floppy Phonics 



Phonics- Writing

 Over the course of the week your child will have 5 writing opportunities in Phonics 

lessons- 4 in phonics books and 1 on whiteboards. They sit at the tables during all 

writing tasks to gain an understanding of formal expectations in writing

 The phonics books the children use have tram lines these help them to have a guide 

for the size of their letters.

 The children learn two new phonics sounds weekly and as their phonics knowledge 

grows they will blend and read longer words and begin to write words, phrases and 

then sentences in their books alongside the phonics worksheets given. 



Examples of Phonics sheets and work



Reading record and reading books

At first, your child will be sent home with a ‘lilac’ reading book. These books 

have no words but are designed to help develop your child’s understanding 

and comprehension skills. These skills underpin the skill of reading and are very 

important to the enjoyment or ‘love’ of reading. Your child will then go on to 

‘pink’ reading books with the aim for them to reach ‘yellow’ reading books by 

the end of the Reception year.

Your child will also be given a ‘reading record’. The expectation is that you will 

read with your child every day and sign the reading record to say that you 

have and you can also add a comment should you wish to do so. Further 

guidance on helping your child to read will be given to you in September.

Please use the comprehension questions which the class teacher will add to 

the front inside cover of the reading record book to help develop your child’s 

comprehension skills further.



White Rose Maths

 Our maths teaching in Reception follows the White Rose Maths program. 

We have found this to be a very successful scheme which is based on the 

principles of young children’s learning. Practical -Pictorial - Symbolic

First –

Then –

Now -

3 – 2 = 1



School Uniform

 Girls (Required):

 Tie (Cyclamen pink) *

 White shirt with top button (not Polo 
Shirt)

 Grey pinafore dress or grey skirt or 
grey tailored trousers

 School Grey Cardigan or pullover –
with a cerise stripe *

 Grey trousers or skirt (knee length)

 Mid grey tights/white socks

Boys (Required):

Tie (Cyclamen pink) *

White shirt with top button (not Polo 

Shirt)

School Grey Pullover – with a cerise 

stripe *

Mid grey trousers – shorts (mid grey)

Mid grey ankle length socks.

Outdoor – We offer a school logo grey 

fleece (School Days Direct), which is 

optional
PE kits will be required after Easter. The children will need black joggers, a white tshirt (no sports logos) and a black hoodie or jumper. 
A school PE shirt with school logo is available to purchase. You will be informed of PE days nearer this time and the children come into 
school in their PE on this day and remain in them all day.

Winter uniform is to be worn every day including ties (we understand the clips can be a little tricky so adding elastic has proved 

helpful for many.

Most importantly, please label all of your child’s clothing.



Summer Uniform

Boys

Maroon Polo Shirt

Tailored mid grey knee length shorts may be worn instead 

of trousers.

Mid grey knee or ankle length socks must be worn.

Girls

Polycotton dress (cyclamen(Pink)/white 

check) for summer term only

Plain white knee or ankle socks







Any questions?

Thank you for listening 

Any questions?


